
Dear Parents, Staff and Children,  
 

Today you will all be receiving a paper copy of our official 
Ofsted report which was completed on Wednesday 11th 
October 2017. There is lots to celebrate and be proud of 
and some areas where we can improve. Please take the 
time to read it. I have attached a cover letter to explain the 
process and the outcomes from the inspection. There is 
also a letter from our Chair of Governors, Mrs McGlinchey, 
to the staff to celebrate this great success.  Well done all. 
 

The Reception  parents workshop on Thursday was a great 
success. Thank you to all of the parents who attended, it was such a lovely morning.  
Well done Miss Hanrahan and Mrs Ruffle and thank you for all your hard work      
preparing the workshop and everyday in Reception. 
 

Year 5 Mass on Thursday morning was an impressive service! The children led the 
readings and singing excellently and I thank Mrs Wright and Mrs Hastings for their 
hard work and continued dedication to Year 5. What impressed me most though, 
was the way all of the children answered Fr. Joe’s questions with such enthusiasm 
and knowledge of their faith. It is great to see the children enjoying Mass so much. I 
am very much looking forward to Year 2’s Mass next Thursday. 
 

It is with great sadness that I have to announce that the Key Stage 1 trip to MAC   
theatre to see Father Christmas has had to be cancelled! This is through no fault of 
ours, it is something I am not happy about but it is unfortunately out of my control. I 
have sent a letter to all Key Stage 1 parents today and anyone who has paid will be          
receiving a full refund. Sorry for any upset this may cause the children. 
 

Please remember it is ‘Remembrance Sunday’ this weekend. 
 

God Bless. 
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TERM DATES 

SCHOOL FUND DONATIONS 
(not yet including standing orders) 

Week 09 

Reception £1.00 

Year 1 £1.00 

Year 2 £8.00 

Year 3 £2.00 

Year 4 £9.00 

Year 5 £4.00 

Year 6 £3.00 

Total £28.00 

Week  09 

School Mobile Phone 
Please use for urgent  
contact out of office  
hours (3.30 pm - 8.00 am): 
 

07885 235 496 

This week we pray for these special people!  

We live and learn in the light of Christ! 

School Fund can be paid weekly, monthly 
or termly. The suggested amount is £1.00 
per week. Thank you to all those parents 
who pay regularly in cash or by standing 

order. Thank you all for your support. 

Neil Porter –  
Head Teacher 

Grace 

Gabriella 

Freya 

Jenna 

Louis 

Aidan 

Charlie 
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NEWS 
We wish to keep you informed about school issues so please read the  

following information carefully. 

 REMINDER—SCHOOL CLOSES AT 2.00 PM EVERY FRIDAY. 
PLEASE BE ONTIME TO COLLECT YOUR CHILD AS MY STAFF 
HAVE OTHER THINGS TO DO DURING THIS TIME. IF YOU 
CANNOT BE THERE AT 2.00 PM THEN PLEASE PHONE THE 
OFFICE TO LET THEM KNOW THAT YOU WILL BE LATE.  
THANK YOU. MR PORTER. 

 Teacher Training Day—Following our recent Ofsted Inspection, as always, 
there are areas for development and training to help make our school even 
better. I am organising a wider curriculum development day on Friday 17th 
November 2017 so school will be closed to pupils on that day.  

 Remembrance Sunday—Please remember that it is ‘Remembrance Sunday’ 
this weekend where we remember all those brave men and women who 
lost their lives fighting for our country. May their souls rest in peace. Amen. 
Wear your poppy with pride and keep these amazing people and their fami-
lies in your thoughts and prayers this weekend. 

 Affordable School Uniform—School uniform can be ordered by contacting 
ASU Linda & Tony: Telephone - 07392370662 or asu2012@hotmail.co.uk    

 SENCO—Mrs Calvert-Lyons next drop in session between 9.30 to 10.00 am 
will be Friday 24th November. Please phone the school office or e-mail:-    
senco@ssptrpl.bham.sch.uk, to book a session.  

 Parent Workshops—We have finalised the dates and times for our parent 
workshops where you have the opportunity to come into school to work 
with your child. Please make every effort to attend and support your child: 

 Year 3 - Tuesday 14th November @ 9.00 am 
 Year 1 - Thursday 16th November @ 9.00 am 
 Year 2 - Thursday 23rd November @ 9.00 am 
 Year 5 - Thursday 30th November @ 9.00 am 
 Year 4 - Tuesday 5th December @ 9.00 am 
 Year 6 - Wednesday 13th December @ 9.00 am 

 SPFA Advertising Page—See Page 5 of this newsletter for more details! 
 Admission to Reception Class 2018—Families have until 15th January to 

submit their applications to the City Council online.  Further information 
can be obtained from www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions 

 Christmas Fair Non-Uniform Days—To help support the Christmas Fair we 
will be holding 3 non-uniform days in return for items for the fair:  

 Friday 10th November - Tombola Prizes 
 Thursday 16th November - Chocolate prizes 
 Friday 24th November - Bottles (Preferably alcoholic) 

IMPORTANT DIARY DATES  
Rec to Y4 Flu Vaccinations 
Monday 13th November 
 
Y3 Parents Workshop 
Tuesday 14th November @ 9.00 am 
 
Non-Uniform Day for Chocolate 
Thursday 16th November  
 
Y1 Parents Workshop 
Thursday 16th November @ 9.00 am 
 
Y2 Class Mass for Key Stage 1 
Thursday 16th November @ 9.15 am 
 
Teacher Training Day 
Friday 17th November 2017 
 
Y2 Parents Workshop 
Thursday 23rd November @ 9.00 am 
 
Key Stage 2 Mass - Year 3 
Thursday 23rd November @ 9.15 am 
 
Non-Uniform Day for Bottles 
Friday 24th November 2017 
 
Christmas Fair 
Saturday 25th November @ 11 am 
 
Y4 Class Sunday Mass - Christ the King 
Sunday 26th November @ 9.30 am 

TRAINING DAYS 
 Monday 4th September 2017 

 Friday 17th November 2017 

 Monday 8th January 2018 

 Monday 16th April 2018 

 Plus 1 more to be arranged 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Monday (3.15 - 4.15 pm) 
- Y5/6 Football Club 
- Chess Club (12.30 - 12.55 pm) 
-  
 
Tuesday (3.15 - 4.15 pm) 
-  
-  
-  
 
Wednesday (3.15 - 4.15 pm) 
- Irish Dancing (until 4.30 pm) 
-  
-  
 
Thursday (3.15 - 4.15 pm) 
- Y3/4 Football Club 
-  
-  

SS Peter & Paul School Mass Times 
 

 Thursday 16th November 2017 @ 9.15 am 

Key Stage 1 Children & Families 

Mass - Led by Year 2 
 

The details of our next school Mass will be in this newsletter each week. All parents, family members & Parish 

are invited to come and join our Mass celebration so please pop in if you have time to spare. See you soon. 

http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions


GENERAL INFORMATION 

Copies of the newsletter with 
a larger font are available in 

the School Reception for  
people with visual needs and 

on the school website. 
www.ssptrpl.bham.sch.uk  

Punctuality – School starts at 8.50 am 

and closes at 3.20 pm Monday to Thurs-
day.  Friday 8.50 am to 2.00 pm.   
Punctuality is important to ensure a good 
school day for children and staff.     

Security – Once children have been 

dropped off at school, they must not  
under any circumstances leave the school 
premises. 

Pupil absence – If your child is  

absent from school please remember to 

phone school before 9.30 am. & 

send a note in when your child returns.  

Uniform – Please ensure that ALL 

school uniform is clearly labelled with 
your child’s name. 
Dinner money – This has increased 

from 24th April 2017 and is £2.25 per day 
(£11.25 per wk). Make cheques payable 
to ‘City of Birmingham School Meals’.  
Please send dinner money on a Monday in 
a SEPARATE envelope to all other monies. 

School Dinners –  If your child  

changes their meal pattern from School 
dinners to packed lunch or swap from 
pizza day to packed lunch we must insist 
on half a terms notice.  Thank you. 

This week in school… Year 3 Prayer Service… beautiful! 

Riddle of the Week!!! 
 

Q: What can make an octopus laugh? 

 
(See Mr Porter with your answer to check if you’re right!)  

Last weeks answer was:  

… a cloud... 

Prayer of the Week!!! 
 

November - Remembrance Sunday 
 

They shall grow not old,  

as we that are left grow old: 

Age shall not weary them,  

nor the years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun  

and in the morning 

We will remember them. 
 

Amen. 
 

(A prayer to say together with your family) 

Parish Events 
 

Sue Flynn’s Parish Ladies Night 
 

Friday 17th November @ 7.00 pm 
Parish Hall 

Contact Sue for tickets: 07803 405 248 
 

Christmas Fair 
 

Saturday 25th November @ 11.00 am - 2.00 pm 
 

Parish Weekend Masses 
 

Saturday @ 5.00 pm & Sunday @ 9.30 am 
(All school Sunday Masses will be at 9.30 am) 

 

As a School and Parish community we should be supporting 
these events to make SS Peter & Paul a lively and thriving 

Parish, full of joy and community spirit.  

Thought for our Diocesan Virtues 
 

Autumn 2 - Learned & Wise  
 

Our pupils are taught that it is important they are able to 

acquire as much knowledge & information as possible; 

being learned, so that they are able to use what they 

have learned to help them to make informed decisions 

and live their life in a way that Jesus would want; being 

wise like him.   



Pupil Attendance for the week of 30th October to 3rd November 2017 is 97.02% 

Congratulations to Year 3 well done for their excellent attendance!  

‘STAR OF THE WEEK’ 

 

Congratulations to these children awarded Star of the Week:- 

 Reception — Harry Stinton 

 Year 1 —     Imogen Bailey  

 Year 2 —    Amelia Barrett  

 Year 3 —    Zuzanna Kedziora  

 Year 4 —    Gjavaun Johnson   

 Year 5 —    Evie Mae Tyler   

 Year 6 —    Amelia Maczka   

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

We wish the following children a very Happy Birthday:-      

 Ameyamary Biju, Laurence Clifford.    

Thank you for taking time 

to read our Newsletter.  

House Points  

 

Saint Peter    96 

Saint Paul    74 

Our Lady    99 

Saint Joseph  67 

Well done to Our Lady our winners.  

Congratulations!!! 

 

 

Spanish Word of the Week 
(Palabra de la semana) 

 

“chaqueta”   
 

means… jacket. 

Stay Safe Online 
E-Safety is very important! Do you know what 
your child is watching or doing on the internet? 

 

Top Tips for staying safe online 
 

You can report anyone who is being abusive to 
you online or via social media by contacting the 

police on www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre/ 

    Leading Light Club 
 

       Contact Details 
          

         07885 235 488 
 

         07885 235 491 
 

leadinglightclub@ssptrpl.bham.sch.uk 
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Our SPFA will trial an ‘Advertising Page’ in each weeks 

school newsletter. Anyone with a small business or service to 

promote can pay the SPFA to put their advert on this page.  

For more information please contact: 

 

Kristina Moore on 07950815868  

or  

Kelly Thompson on 07938638541  

SS Peter & Paul Catholic Primary School is not promoting or verifying the quality of 

the products or services advertised above in any form and cannot be held accountable 

for any issues that may arise following your use of the businesses advertised above.  

Christmas Fair 
 

Exciting news!!!!! A group of parents have shopped tonight to buy wonderful, fun Santa 

presents and stock ready for the Christmas fair on Saturday 25th November from 11am 

to 2pm.  

 

This is the first year the school and Church are joining together to make a wonderful 

Christmas fayre to make memories and raise money for both the church and School 

(50/50 share of profits). 

 

Any Mary Berry bakers out there, there will be a bake off competition judged on the 

Friday 24th November (by Mr Porter and another!) and all entered cakes will be sold at 

the Christmas fayre homemade section. Prize for the winner! 

 

Please help by coming along (invite your family, friends, neighbours) and joining in 

with the festive activities. There will be a lovely grotto and Santa with photographs, 

games, tombola's (bottle, chocolate and general), gifts, Christmas wrapping paper, bags, 

candles, bacon sandwiches, homemade cakes, mulled wine and so much more... 

 

We can’t make this special without your help. 

 

Your help with non-uniform days with donations and attending these events help build 

our community and create lasting memories for our children. 

 

Thanking you all as always  

 

Kristina and all the SPFA parents xxxxxxx 



10th November 2017 

Dear Parents, 

 

It is with a great sense of pride and happiness that I enclose a copy of our school’s latest Ofsted report following 

our inspection on Wednesday 11th October 2017.  

As SS Peter & Paul was graded as a ‘Good’ school when we were last inspected in November 2012, Ofsted decided 

that this was going to be a ‘Short Inspection’ under Section 8 of the Ofsted Inspection Framework. This means that 

the inspector is looking specifically at the ‘effectiveness of Safeguarding’ and the ‘effectiveness of Leadership and 

Management’ of the school. The short inspection means that the inspector will visit for one day initially to gather 

and assess the evidence presented and look in detail at the schools self-evaluation document (SEF) and the schools 

improvement plans (SIP). If the inspector is not satisfied with what they see then they can convert the inspection to 

a full Section 5 inspection, taking it to a second day to gather more evidence to ensure an accurate judgement. 

The Inspector identified 4 lines of enquiry that he was going to follow for the inspection: 

 Mathematics teaching, progress and attainment in Key Stage 2. 

 Mathematics teaching and attainment in Key Stage 1. 

 Wider Curriculum development and assessment. 

 Attendance of SEN and Disadvantaged pupils. 

Following the evidence presented and the interviews conducted the inspector arrived at the judgement of ‘Good’. I 

am delighted with this outcome because it shows that we, as a school, have responded well to the increased         

expectations and standards required since the introduction of the New National Curriculum and SAT’s testing. We 

are doing a lot of things right but there are still some areas we can improve on. There is lots to celebrate with this 

judgement and I hope the staff enjoy the recognition that they are doing a great job for our children. They work so 

hard and I am glad they are getting the acclaim they deserve. We welcome the challenge of continued improvement 

and will do everything we can to ensure your child gets the best education possible here. 

The inspector was very impressed by the staff and children on the day of the visit and I was pleased with the fact 

that this was acknowledged. I am very proud and privileged to work with such a fantastic team of staff, governors, 

pupils and families and I look forward to a successful future as the Head Teacher of this amazing school. I thank 

everyone for your continued support as we work together to try and make our school ‘Outstanding’ next time. 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

Mr. N Porter 

Head Teacher 














